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We are blessed with ownership of our Early Birds 
 
 

In 1621 Thanksgiving was a three day celebration of geese, chucks and deer 
primarily. Pumpkin pie was not part of the 1621 celebration, but it is today. 
The first Thanksgiving took place between 53 colonists and 90 Wampanoag 
Indians. Today 80% of Americans will celebrate the holiday with 12 relatives 

on average. 
 

Just the day before ñBlack Fridayò up to 17% of people have skipped     
Thanksgiving dinner to wait in line for Black Friday deals. 

 
Congress makes Thanksgiving  a Federal Holiday official in 1941 reserving the 

fourth Thursday in November for itôs celebration. 
 

In 1980, the average turkey weight was less the 10 pounds. Today, they tip the 
scales at 31 pounds on average. 

 
Millennials are three times more likely than older generations to eat a vegetari-
an meal for Thanksgiving and 44% of them will serve ham instead of turkey. 

 
Giving thanks for TV upwards of 100 million Americans will watch an average 

of 15 hours of TV over the holiday 
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 Danny Kim  
ACTC President 

Dear ACTC Member, 

Our November officer elections is coming up and 
members have answered the call to step up and con-
tribute to the ongoing success and future of the club. 

 Here are the candidates we have so far: 

President ï Chris Ames 

Vice President ï Jacki McKee 

Member at LargeðBob Michele 

Secretary ï Yvonne Wagner 

Treasurer ï Rosemarie Busby 

 If  you are interested in running for any board posi-
tion, please let me know and I can get you added to 
the ballot in time for our November 2021 election. 

Thank you to all the candidates for your participation 
and interest in serving on the board.  It is these vol-
unteer positions that are vitally important to keep the 
governance and health of our club in good shape. 

I am looking forward to seeing you at our November 
14
th

 meeting where you will have a chance to meet the 
candidates and ask questions during the meet-
ing.  The cut off for nominations will be November 
13
th

 (a day before the meeting).  If there are positions 
that run unopposed then then where will be no need 
to cast ballots as they will win the board seat by ac-
clamation. 

  Our Christmas Party is scheduled for December 
10
th

 at the Embassy Suites located at 4415 E Paradise 
Village Parkway in Phoenix.  Bob Michele and the 
Christmas Party Committee is hard at work on mak-
ing it a lovely evening with good company, food, and 
dancing.  At $30 per person, it is a great price for an 
evening out.  If you have not yet registered, please 
contact Bob Michele as soon as possible.  See you 
there! 

Sincerely, Danny Kim 

Towandaôs Travels 
By Russ Hanson 

 

Margie and Russ Hanson recently re-
turned from a Western US road trip in 
which they traveled over 5000 miles in 
their ô57 Thunderbird ï ñTowanda.ò  
While Russ drove their motorhome, 
Margie followed in the car.  Once they 
got settled into each camping location, 
they then used Towanda for local tour-
ing and adventures. 
 
We started out heading to the west 
coast and spent the first night at the 
General Patton museum at Chiriaco 
Summit off of I-10.  Weôve driven by 
this place 100 times, but finally 
checked it out.  Very interesting.  
 
The goal of the trip was to drive short 
distances with the motor-home and 
then spend a few days to really see the 
area.  The first major stop was the San-
ta Barbara/Solvang area in southern 
CA.  One exciting find there was the 
Mendenhall Museum of Gas Pumps 
and Petroliana.  This a great stop for all 
you classic car enthusiasts ï the most 
extensive collection of old gas pumps 
and signs Iôve ever seen.  The owner 
was most gracious to let Towanda tour 
the grounds and have her picture tak-
en. 
Many of our stops were at Harvest 
Host locations.  These are wineries, 
breweries, distilleries, farms and muse-
ums that allow free overnight RV park-
ing and only ask that you visit their fa-
cility and buy some product (how 
could you not when youôre at a winery 
or distillery)!  Here is Towanda at the 
43 Ranch Olive Oil site along Hwy 101.  
 
We then headed to the coast to wind 
our way along Hwy 1 and 101. y Bird in 
places like Monterey, Pebble Beach, 
the 17-mile drive and Big Sur. 
 
continued on page ten 
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PLEASE  NOTE ! 
 

All dates and events listed above are tentative 
and subject to change.  Please check the calendar 

2021 CALENDAR OF ACTC EVENTS 

Well , Bob Michele has done it again and 
found us a meeting location. 

 
 

  Club meetings will be at American Leg-
end Hall a 20001 Cave Creek Rd, just 
south of 101. Breakfast $14.00 each 
 
Sunday, November 14th   8:30 
 

ANSWER EVITE INVITATIONS 
          Or Contact Bob Michele 
       602-768-5710 

 
Christmas Partyôs coming 
 
Embassy Suites, 4415 E. Paradise 
Village Pkwy, South, Phoenix. Fri-
day, 12/10/21 from 5:00 pmð10:00 
pm approx. cost $30 per person. We 
have blocked 10 rooms at discount-
ed price $111.44 Phone #602-765-
5800 use code ACTC or CESACT. 
 
 Fill out Christmas Party Flyer and 
send in with check. 
 
 
 

 
  
 
      

 November Birthdays 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Anniversaries 
 
Janet & Larry Queen      11/30 
 
Steve & Debi Ulsund      11/11 
 
John & Lisa Upperman     11/12 
 
Warren & Kathleen Boles      11/22 
 
Mike & Jeannie Wood      11/25 
  
 
        

Jack Cooley 11/1/00 

 
John Upperman 11/1/00 

Jeannie Wood 
11/13/0

0 

Myrna Foster 
11/14/0

0 

Wilma Hamm 
11/20/0

0 

Shirley Howell 
11/20/0

0 

Bonita Lilly 
11/23/0

0 

Judy Thompson 
11/24/0

0 

Rodger 
Bartholo-
mew 

11/25/0
0 
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 CLASSIC CLASSIFIEDS 

 

55-56-57 Thunderbird parts, call Ken 
Falkenberry for your needs, New or used 
parts SAVE $  480-861-3742 or email your 

needs kenfalk39@cox.net 

1955 T-Bird Retro-Mod 
White/tan interior (extra roomy) both 
tops, Loaded with options. 
Mike Wood 602-568-8140 or           
mwoodcars@yahoo.com $82,000.00  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
1951 Chopped top  Ford 2 door, 5.0 Mus-
tang motor with AODE overdrive trans 
new ECM motor runs great, 4 wheel disc 
brakes, Appleton spot lights, large bub-
ble skirts, Mustang seat, split in back 20 
gal gas tank with new sender. Custom 
dash with Dakota gauges, electric wipers 
Itôs in process so big savings can be 
had. $29,000 Mike Wood 602-568-8140 

 
For sale 1957 T-Bird, less then 4000 
miles on new engine. Also over the last 
three years we have installed Electronic 
ignition, back electric fuel pump, 

Edelbrock four barrel carb, gas tank, tie 
rods, wires, hoses, battery, radiator, six 
blasde fan, padded dash and after mar-
ket sound system. Fresh paint original 
color (Colonial white), new wide white 
wall tires, excellent interior, port hole 

hard top and tonneau cover. 
 

Contact Ira Rosenblatt @ 847-226-1818 

Minutes from October meeting 9:05 

Meeting called to order by President Danny Kim with 
minutes from September meeting being approved as 
presented. No announcements. 

Hospitality: Kathy Michele filling in for Yvonne Wagner 
introduced new members Bill and Robyn Dodds who 
proudly own a 1955 and  2002 Thunderbirds. Birthday 
and Anniversaries were celebrated.   
      

Secretary: Jim Rodgers, no report 

Treasurer: Lynn Silvernale reported on checking and 
savings accounts balances. 

Member at Large: Bob Michele reported that the 
Christmas party would again be at Embassy Suites in 
Paradise Valley on Friday December 10th, 2021 and 
the November meeting would again be at the Ameri-
can Legion on Cave Creek. 

Ex-Offico: Jeannie Wood reported that after the No-
vember meeting she would be housing her Birthday 
Party at the Wood residence in Peoria with more info 
to follow. 

CTCI: Jim Rodgers announced that Chuck Thompson 
won the election for Director at Large and would be 
representing Arizona in that position as well. Also re-
view the CTCI Test Drive where potential members can 
join CTCI for free to receive the ñBird Chatterò and 
hopefully join in 2022. 

Public Relations: Don Henderson had no report 

Membership: Jim Cook reported that ACTC had 94 
households with 16 1955 Lil Birds, 21 1956ôs and 51 
1957ôs. 

Historian: Duane Foster absent 

Newsletter: Mike Wood had paper newsletter to hand 
out to those that did not receive one and thanked eve-
ryone for contributing articles for upcoming newslet-
ters. 

Events: Carter Rodgers reminded all that the eastside 
Progressive Dinner was still on and watch their email 
for more information. The Dr George show in 
LaQuinta, California was still on but reception was 
less than enthusiastic with all the Covid restrictions in 
California. 

Inspector General: Tom Harris reported one 1956 and 
seven 1957 Thunderbird with the award going to 
Gregg Thurston with his 1956. 

Split the pot was won by Jim Cook and Danny Kim 
who will split $48.00. New business, Bev Lynch 
thanked Mike Wood, Don Henderson and other fellow 
T-Birders that were helping her get the  57 Bird back 
on the road. Dave and Mo Mason will be in the play 
ñWar of the Worldò on October 29th to 31st. 

Meeting ended at 10:17 

 

Submitted by: Jim Rodgers 
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I 

TOM & JAKIEôS NEW 56 T-BIRD 

 

 

 
October Run to Payson 

 
 On Friday October 8th, a number of brave T-Birders took to 
the open road for a cruise to Payson for the 28th, 
 Annual Beeline Cruise-In and Car Show held at beautiful Green 
Valley Park on the west side of town.  As usual though, there 
was an accident on the Beeline Highway heading northbound, 
and it delayed a few of us from getting to the town in a timely 
fashion and causing us to miss the "burger burn" that we had 
already paid for.  And there were a few others who developed 
car troubles and weren't able to make it at all, unfortunately.  
Duane and Myrna Foster had their fuel pump give out and wait-
ed until 8:30PM for the third tow truck driver to show up and get 
them home.  Bob and Kathy Michele also had fuel pump prob-
lems but were able to get home and come back in their "classic" 
Nissan Rogue, and the Wagner's '56 Chevy couldn't take the re-
ally slow speed and had to pull over to wait for the traffic to 
clear out so they could keep up a good speed and keep their en-
gine cool.  Fortunately they had snacks and drinks (no booze) 
for the happy hour, so they set up the chairs beside the car and 
watched the massive line of traffic slowly creep ahead.  Every-
one else in our group managed the slow speed and worked 
ahead til the traffic broke past the wreck.  Eventually those that 
were determined to make the show got to the hotel and made it 
to the happy hour. After a bit a few of us decided to walk down 
the road maybe half a mile  to the Backwoods Bar and Grill for 
dinner, which was ok and reasonably priced.   
 Saturday it was show time, and the boys got on the road 
from the hotel down to the park and about 7:30AM.  The ladies 
decided to go shopping (what a surprise) before coming to the 
show, and a few bargains were allegedly found.  The weather 
was fine at the show, partly cloudy but no rain and cool enough 
not to bake.  
                    
  
      Continued on page six       
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CONTINUED FROM PAGE FIVE 
 

 
 
There were maybe 200 + cars in the show, including the host 
club's cars that were in a different category from the rest, they 
did Top 20 picks and low and behold our Jim Rodgers got one 
for his Mustang Station Wagon. He was the  lone winner from 
our group.  
                            
After the awards we dispersed and got back to the hotel for an-
other Happy Hour before following the Wizard (Ken Lane) down 
the yellow brick road to Fargo's Steak House next door.  We 
were joined there by new members Jennifer Kiley and Bret Wil-
liams, who were also at the show and who picked up our pack-
ets early for our group. Dinner was great and we had a good 
time enjoying each other's company.  Then it was back to the 
hotel where a few of us played a rousing couple of games of  
Left-Right-Center before heading to bed.  Nothing eventful on 
the ride home, though we did pass another accident involving 
an Amazon truck, which gave Yvonne the shivers thinking her 
latest purchase might be in there.   
 All in all a good weekend for those that made the run.  Good 
to see the club getting out and about with the cars. 
 
 SUBMITED BY Tom Wagner & Jim Rodgers 
 



Arizona Bird Chatter  November 2021 Page 7 

 

 

Tomôs thinking are we going to get  
spot? 

 

Good food and fun people 

Payson show diners at Fargoôs  
Restaurant. Payson 

Organized by a friend of the Club Dave 
Rink. 

Won best gear shift knob? 

                    

Cars lining up for the show. 


